FIRST GRADE NEWSLETTER

March

Language Arts: 

We are currently working on Unit 5 in our Language Arts book.  In March all first grade students will be taking the last Short Cycle Assessment in Reading for this school year.  The goal is that all students will achieve a 75% or higher on this test.  Your child’s score for this assessment will be sent home soon after the test is given.

During the first week of March your child was given a Running Record to determine their current reading level.  The goal for the end of 3rd quarter was for your child to be reading at or above level G. The reading grade level for AR at this time is a 1.7 with an 85% or higher average.
Math:


We are currently working on Unit 7.  In this unit we are working on the skills of: attribute rules; pattern blocks; making polygons; 3-D shapes of spheres, cylinders, rectangular prisms, pyramids, cones and cubes; and symmetry.  Please check the home work to find out the kinds of skills and applications that will be assessed.

We have started the “Rocket Math” timed tests.  The goal is to get 13 addition problems correct in one minute.  If this happens three times, they start level 2, which is 26 addition and subtraction problems correct in two minutes.

Creative Writing:


Students are currently writing using the four-square method.  They are challenged to write 3 sentences and a feeling sentence to match the topic listed in the middle of the four-square.  The four-square method helps students write a beginning, middle, and ending. Students are assessed on capitals, punctuation, spaces, complete sentences, word wall words, staying on topic, beginning/middle, and ending.  The students are also writing to a prompt (story starter) in their writing journals.
Science/Social Studies/Health:

             In social studies we will be learning about geography.  We will be learning about different land features, human features and places on a map.  We will also be locating communities, states and the United States on a map and globe. 


In Science we will be learning about Ohio plants, animals, rocks and soil.  

We will discuss Health in the April newsletter.
Dates to Remember:

March 2nd – Pastries with Parents

March 5th – 9th – Book Fair

March 6th – Election Day – Support our schools

March 9th – End of 3rd Quarter (1:10 Early Dismissal)
March 19th – 23rd - Reading SCA Testing – please make sure that your child has had a good night’s sleep, a healthy breakfast, and is at school.

March 28th - Report cards go home
